
 
November 3, 2020 Ballot Proposals 

 
The Township has placed two Ballot 
Proposals on the November 3, 2020 General 
Election. Both will appear as millage 
increase proposals, however the increases 
are very minimal in both cases. 
 
For Fire/1st Response, presently the millage 
is 1.8827 mill and the proposal is asking for 
2.0 mills. That is a .1173 increase or a $11.73 
increase for a $100,000 taxable property. 
 
For Roads, presently the millage rate is 
3.0639 mills and the proposal is asking for 
3.1 mills. That is an increase of .0361 mill or 
a $3.61 increase for a $100,000 taxable 
property. 
 
In both cases the Township is presently 
spending more than is being collected for 
the Fire/1st Response protection and road 
maintenance. The tax revenue will assure 
funding for these services for the next 5 
years. 
 In addition passage of these proposals will 
allow the Township to recover a portion of 
the millages that are reduced each year by 
the Headlee Rollback. 
 
Road resurfacing has been completed in the 
Township. This year there were three 
resurfacing projects; 52nd St. from 146th 
Ave. to M-40, Church St., and Blue Star Hwy 
from  58th St. west into Laketown Township. 
We still have a bridge replacement on 54th 
St. that will be completed this fall. 
 
A second road – side mowing will also take 
place this fall. 
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November 3, 2020 General Election 
 

The local precinct for Fillmore Township  is at 
the Township Hall located at 4219 52nd St., 
Holland, MI. All elections are held at this 
precinct. Polls are open the day of the election 
from 7am to 8pm. 
New Automatic Voter Registration. 
In September 2019, the Secretary of State 
implemented “automatic voter registration” as 
required by the state constitution. When 
eligible citizens who are not already register to 
vote complete a driver’s license or state 
identification care transaction, they are 
automatically registered to vote unless they 
affirmatively decline.  
To vote you must be: a United States citizen 
and a resident of the State of Michigan, have 
resided in Fillmore Township for at least 30 
days prior to an election, be a registered voter 
of Fillmore Township and be 18years old on or 
before election day. In-person registration 
extended to Election Day with proof of 
residency. 
How do I file an absentee ballot? 
No-reason absentee voting. 
To vote as an absentee voter, you must fill out 
and sign an absentee vote application for each 
election. Call the Township Office to obtain an 
application, an absentee ballot will be mailed 
to you after the application has been received 
in the Office and verified by the Clerk. You  may 
request to be added to the permanent AV list, 
once on this list an application will be sent to 
you for every election. 
The Township has a mail slot to the left side of 
the west door if you choose to return your 
ballot when the Township Office is closed. 
Please, feel free to use this—it is a secure mail 
slot. 
A Reminder: 
Please remember to bring photo ID, this State 
law took effect November 2007 requiring each 
voter to show photo ID. An affidavit can be 
signed if no ID  is presented. 



Fil lmore Township,  Establ ished 1849  

 
Recently you should have received a letter from the Township, it shows the Assessed and Taxable values for your 
property for 2020.  I encourage you to take a look on that form, it should also list the amount of Principal Residence 
Exemption, it is shown as a percentage.  If your property is classed Residential, and if you own and occupy your 
home, it should show as 100%, if it is a rental or a second home it will most likely show 0%.  This is important for 
you to have correct, as it can change the amount of tax that you will owe.  Almost all Agricultural property has the 
“Qualified Agricultural Exemption” this also shows as a percentage and has the same effect as the Principal 
Residence Exemption has on Residential property. 
If you feel that the percentage listed for 2020 is not correct please contact the Township, and I can look into either 
fixing it or why it may not qualify. 
  

 
Some frequently asked questions regarding voting: 
 
Where do I vote? 
The local precinct for Fillmore Township  is at the Township Hall located at 4219 52nd St., Holland, MI. All elections 
are held at this precinct. Polls are open the day of the election from 7am to 8pm. 
How do I register to vote? 
You may register on line, at the Township Office or at any Secretary of State office. You may also register by mail up 
to 15 days before an election. Registering in person is the preferred method, there is no fee to register. 
To vote you must be: a United States citizen and a resident of the State of Michigan, have resided in Fillmore 
Township for at least 30 days prior to an election, be a registered voter of Fillmore Township and be 18years old on 
or before election day. In-person registration extended to Election Day with proof of residency. 
Once registered to vote in Michigan, a voter’s registration remains in place continually. 
How do I file an absentee ballot? 
No-reason absentee voting. 
To vote as an absentee voter, you must fill out and sign an absentee vote application for each election. Call the 
Township Office to obtain an application, an absentee ballot will be mailed to you after the application has been 
received in the Office and verified by the Clerk. You  may request to be added to the permanent AV list, once on this 
list an application will be sent to you for every election. 
A Reminder: 
Please remember to bring photo ID, this State law took effect November 2007 requiring each voter to show photo 
ID. An affidavit can be signed if no ID  is presented. 
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F R O M  T H E  A S S E S S O R ,  J i m  B u s h  

FROM THE CLERK,  ELAINE MOKMA 

FROM THE TREASURER, Leah Folkert 

 
Summer tax bills will be mailed by July 1, 2020 and may be paid July 1 through September 14.  Winter tax bills will 
be mailed by December 1 and may be paid December 1 through February 14, 2021.  It is the taxpayers responsibil-
ity to notify the Township if there are any changes to your mailing address.  Please note that the Township is not 
required to send a receipt for real property taxes.  Keep the top portion of your tax bill as your receipt.  If you would 
like a signed and dated receipt from the Treasurer, you may send a self-addressed stamped envelope with your 
payment, requesting a receipt or pick it up from the office during regular office hours, or you may make your pay-
ment in person at the Township office when I have posted office hours.  Payment history and delinquent tax infor-
mation (if any) for real property tax can be found at www.allegancounty.org and click on “Search Tax Records.”   

 
 
 

 
 

http://www.allegancounty.org/


Fil lmore Township,  

FILLMORE TOWNSHIP DEPUTY,  Tyler Langerak 
 

Hello Residents of Fillmore Township, 
My name is Tyler Langerak, and I am the new contract Deputy here in Fillmore 
and Overisel Townships. I have been in the townships since June of 2019 when 
Deputy Ray retired. In the months that I have been working here in the Townships 
I have had the opportunity to get to know many of you, and I look forward to 
meeting many more of you in the future! I would like to share a bit about myself 
in this newsletter so that you can learn a thing or two about me as well. 
I grew up in the city of Walker in the Grand Rapids area. After High School and 
College I began to work for my dad’s masonry company. After 5 years of masonry 
I decided it was time for a career change and entered the GRCC Police Academy. 
After graduating from the academy I began working part time at the Allegan 
County Courthouse in the spring of 2018, and was then hired full time in July 
2018. I have had several opportunities in my time here at the Sheriff’s Office,  
currently I am one of our departments CPR instructors.  
I have been married for about 5 years to my wife Laura and together we have 2 
children, a three year old daughter and a one year old son. We are also excited to 
be expecting a third child later this year as well. I enjoy outdoor activities such as 
hunting and fishing if/when I have time, however the majority of my free time is 
spent working on various never-ending projects around the house.  
I have thoroughly enjoyed my time so far serving the residents of Fillmore and 

Overisel Townships. If any of you ever have any thoughts or concerns that you 

would like to make me aware of the best way to get ahold of me is by email 

tlangerak@allegancounty.org. You may also leave a message for me at the phone 

number (269)673-0500 ext.4271,I will call you back as soon as I am able.   

 

LIBRARY 
 

The Board of  Trustees continues to  fund the Herrick District Library from the 
General Fund monies. This allows any resident living in Fillmore Township to 
receive full privilege to the Library. In a report received from Herrick Library a 
total of 30,311 pieces of literature were checked out by Fillmore residents from 
January 1, 2019 to November 26, 2019. There are a total of 1279 card holders. 
The Township’s total funding came to $20,117.61. Unlike other members of the 
District we do not have a millage to cover our fees, but as stated we take these 
funds  out of the General Fund. 
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The Fillmore Township 

Planning Commission will 

hold their quarterly meetings 

for 2020 at  

7 p.m. on  

May 11 

August 10 and  

November 16. 

All other meetings are by 

special request. 

The Fillmore Township 
Board of Trustees meets  
the second  Tuesday of  

each month  at 7p.m. at  
the Fillmore 

 Township Hall. 
2020-2021 Budget and 
2019-2020 Financial 

Statement available on our 
website 

fillmoretownship.com 

 

BURNING PERMITS  

If you live in the 

Graafschap Fire 

Department area call     

616-396-4060;              

Hamilton Fire 

Department area call     

616-886-6534;                

Overisel Fire Department 

area call 269-686-5222.            

OBTAIN A BURNING 

PERMIT BEFORE YOU 

BURN. FINES AND 

PENALTIES COULD BE 

LEVIED IF YOU BURN 

WITHOUT A PERMIT 

AND THE FIRE 

DEPARTMENT IS 

CALLED. 

mailto:tlangerak@allegancounty.org


Fillmore Township Hall 

4219 52nd Street 

Holland, MI 49423 

 
 
 
 

BURNING PERMITS   
 

If you live in the Graafschap Fire Department area call  
616-396-4060;              

If you live in the  Hamilton Fire Department area call  
    616-886-6534;               

If you live in the  Overisel Fire Department area call 
 269-686-5222.   

 
       ALWAYS  OBTAIN A BURNING PERMIT BEFORE 

YOU BURN. FINES AND PENALTIES COULD BE 
LEVIED IF YOU BURN WITHOUT A PERMIT AND THE 

FIRE DEPARTMENT IS CALLED. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FILLMORE TOWNSHIP CLEAN-UP 
 

A clean-up day is planned for Saturday October 24, 2020. 
Dumpsters will be available at the Township Hall parking lot 

from 9 am to 2 pm. An attendant will be onsite with 
equipment;  fees will be determined according to the amount 
placed in the dumpster. Charges are minimal as the Township 
promotes this from the General Fund. Tires and appliances 
will be taken, however there will be an additional charge for 

those items. 
 No hazardous material will be accepted. 

 
RECYCLING 

 
Township recycling bins are to be used ONLY for 

recyclables and ONLY by FILLMORE TOWNSHIP 
RESIDENTS. Please, no garbage or junk in or around 

the bins. Please empty your plastic bags. 
The large bin is for HOUSEHOLD plastic, tin and glass. 

The small bin is for newspapers, catalogs, magazines, 
junk mail, cardboard, office and school papers. 

Cardboard boxes must be flattened.  
 

The Board continues to evaluate this service. 

 

 


